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August 15, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an analysis of the factors contributing to King County’s savings in healthcare costs.  This analysis  was conducted in response to a proviso adopted in the 2012 budget, Ordinance 17232, Section 107, P1, which directed the County Executive to prepare a report that shall provide: 

“a statistical analysis of factors that led to savings in healthcare costs.  The report shall also include, but not be limited to:  1) the extent to which costs have been shifted to employees; 2) improvements in the health of employees, dependents and covered spouses or partners; 3) changes in generic and brand-name prescription drug utilization; 4) increased utilization of Group Health; 5) participation in the Healthy Incentives wellness assessment and individual action plans; 6) changes in the percentages of employees categorized in the gold, silver or bronze categories; 7) the reduction in the size of the work force; and 8) other factors leading to savings in healthcare costs.”
Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) staff collected data from 100,830 wellness assessments and 7,944,857 medical and prescription drug claims in preparing this report.  Overall, the factors cited in the proviso accounted for a decrease of $59.7 million in County expenditures from 2007 to 2011.  Employees saw a $4 million increase in out-of-pocket expenditures over this time period.

This evaluation of the County’s healthcare costs contributes to King County Strategic Plan Financial Stewardship Objective 1:  “Keep the county’s cost of doing business down, including keeping growth in costs below the rate of inflation.”

Developing the report was largely the work of the County’s Healthcare Economist.  It is estimated that this report required 400 County staff hours to produce, costing over $20,000 for the County employees involved. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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